University Learning Assessment Committee Meeting #7 Minutes

Location: Memorial Union: Trails Room (rm 217)
Date: 2.14.25
Time: 2:00 - 2:45 PM
Attendance: 
	Mr. Andrew Cutright (Univ Assessment Dir), Chair
Dr. Brad Will (General Ed & AHSS Assist Dean)
Ms. Robin Hartman (Library)
Dr. Magdalene Moy (TILT)

	Ms. Shelly Gasper (Assessment Data Collection)
Mr. Dale Ano (Student Affairs)
Dr. Jeanne Sumrall (STM Assessment Coordinator)
Ms. Amie Wright (BE Assessment Coordinator)





Absent:
	Dr. Masa Watanabe (STM Asmnt Coordinator)
Dr. Karmen Porter (HBS Assessment Coordinator)
Ms. Judy Brummer (COE Asmt/Accred Assist Pgm Dir)
Dr. Jennifer Bechard (HBS Assessment Coordinator)




	Dr. David Tarailo (Faculty Senate)
Dr. Kenny Rigler (Ed Faculty)
Dr. Morgan Steele (AHSS Assessment Coordinator)
Dr. Carol Patrick (HBS Assessment Coordinator)


	
	


Guest:
None

Minutes

Agenda Item:
1. Unit updates/happenings regarding learning assessment

Discussion:
The committee chair started off the meeting outlining the 4 main areas of focus he has been spending his attention on in terms of learning assessment, they were: 1) Program Review; starting this summer, the revised program review process will entail a yearly “check-in” that will allow departments to speak into 3 of the 10 areas required during the full cycle review process taking place in AY2027. One of the check-in points will be specifically on the program’s assessment of student learning process and any trends or insights the program has gathered from their process.; 2) Program Learning Outcome review via the Strategic Plan Goal 1; working in conjunction with the SP Goal 1 Team we have reviewed each of the undergraduate academic program’s (that do not currently possess specialized program accreditation) PLOs to ensure they are effective, concrete, and measurable. At this point, we have touched base with ~10 programs that either don’t have identified PLOs or have at least 1 PLO that has been identified as in need of revision.; 3) The College of Education’s AEP programs have been working with IEQI’s assessment team to get 5 of their programs setup to collect assessment of student learning data via Helio Campus. Previously, the program were utilizing individualized spreadsheets to aggregate results, using Helio will allow for a centralized location to aggregate results. The program has established the program details in Helio and has linked up assessments to each of their outcomes they want to collect results on.; 4) In conjunction with the General Education committee Chair we have been working up a way to identify, outline, review, and report back to courses assessing General Education CORE outcomes on the progress made in closing the loop on identified gaps in student learning. We are utilizing the review reports submitted by course faculty to create a chronology of events spanning the past 2 years to identify courses who identified a gap in learning, outlined action plans to address the gap, implemented the changes, and then documented improved results. These efforts can help both course faculty have a historical record of the reviews they have completed outlining any necessary changes, implemented actions, and documented improvements as well as help the University as a whole better outline closing-of-the-loop activities in our General Education program.

Following the chair’s updates the floor was opened to the committee to update on any happenings in their units. Dr. Steele, although unable to formally attend the meeting, did provide the chair with an update on program in the CAHSS, in that, he took each of the reviews conducted by the LAC committee and narrowed them down to just program’s in the CAHSS. Using those results, he then prepared and presented an overview to the College’s Dean and Chairs of how the programs in the CAHSS performed across the reviewed areas. This review then set the stage for how and whom Dr. Steele could assist in advancing program’s assessment processes.

Mr. Ano brought up in his work on an Affiliation Implementation Team (AIT) he has recognized there is likely an opportunity for the University to help the affiliated schools with their assessment processes. It was outlined affiliate schools have asked lots of great questions about our processes that have provided the insight that further assistance could be needed. The affiliate schools don’t appear to have individualized units or persons dedicated to assessment work so the opportunity for cross-pollination could be welcomed.

Dr. Will outlined the English Department is working on revisiting their curriculum and will begin mapping out potentially new outcomes, coursework, curriculum mapping. Dr. Moy outlined the contract with Course Tune is ending (no longer servicing HE) so if they were planning on utilizing the visualization software they will need to use an alternative means. (Not mentioned in the meeting but pertinent) Helio Campus does offer curriculum mapping for programs setup in the system with linked assignments to the program. Curriculum can be mapped down to the course level if desired.


Conclusion:
The LAC chair outlined the priorities of the committee remain being the sounding board and dissemination vehicle for University level assessment processes and to ultimately review and provide feedback back to programs on their processes. Should program’s need assistance/help/advice please bring those items to the committee’s attention or directly to the University Director of Assessment; if we don’t know they exist we can’t provide additional help. The ask of the committee remains to provide feedback to programs via the annual reporting process that takes in the Fall. I envision a similar norming of assessment reviews to take place in Fall 2025 culminating in reviews of AY2025 reports. At this point, there have not been identified changes to the reporting document or review documents to be utilized on AY2025 reports so a “rinse-and-repeat” mode is what I see in store. We will begin cascading an every-other-year “full-review” with “data-reporting” in off years until after Fall 2025 reporting has concluded.

Action Items:
1. No remaining action items have been identified for the Spring 2025 term, if something comes up prior to our next meeting I will convene the committee in May. Should you have any items that you would like to discuss/bring forward for the LAC to hear please reach out.



End of Minutes

